

May 26/20

EMRA meeting minutes

Zoom meeting.

Attendance

Mark Armstrong, Scott Huber, Eric Russnak, Sean Hofmeister, Jon Bullee, Trevor Patrick, Steve O'Brien, Jeff Sanderson, Brian Worsdall, Owen El-Baba, Brian Lam, Rodrigo Naranjo, Jordy Bobouchie, Norbert Dworzynski.

ACTION ITEMS

- Brian W. Obtain oil absorbent matting. Talk to Kim about getting porta potties for track workers. 450 hay bales and covers needed for June 20th delivery date for Stratotech. (talk to Kim at Castrol)
- Jeff. Purchase leaf blower.
- Eric. Obtain floor dry.
- Owen. Register trailer.
- Jon. Update map on website to reflect one way direction in pits.

Track attack weekend review

- When a crashed bike is picked up in crash trailer, absorbent mat to be placed underneath bike.
- One designated person drives the crash truck. No one else.
- Covid 19 rules were adhered to by all.
- Gate closed when event starts. If you leave, you cannot re enter.

Airfence update

- Blocks are modified and we are waiting for shipping. When they arrive Owen to put out a call to Allen Millican, and the exec to unload them.

Race control

- Scott Rogiani is stepping down and Linda Moebes will be taking the position.
- Many thanks to both.

Race school

- Brian Lam to message attendees as to their preference re the days, July 31, Aug 1st and 2nd if June dates are cancelled due to the pandemic.
- T shirts. Jon, with Brian W. to get number of t shirts needed.

Race number expiration

- As is currently written in the rule book, one must register and pay membership by round 1 to keep the number.

Stratotech raceway

- We have a tentative booking for July 3rd, 4th, and 5th.
- June 20, 21, and June 27, 28 (if needed). Exec and volunteers to prepare track. As Many people as possible are needed as it's a big job. Tasks to be assigned to specific people to keep us on track.
- Owen bringing heavy equipment. Thanks to Owen.
- Proposal to make it a knockout round to our current race series. That being you could drop your worst finish from your results in the series you are competing in. To be discussed agsain at next meeting.
- Brian Lam to look into the timing loop.
- Jon to get a hold of old owner about use of the Stratotech name being used.

Covid 19/stage 3 designation

- Appeal filed. Awaiting response.

Treasurer update

- Nothing to report.
- The next meeting will have a big update.

Rider directory

- Updated by Trevor.

Next meeting

- June 9th.